Meeting Minutes for the Village Council Meeting
When: Monday, September 24,2007
Where: Meeting House
To: Board and Unit Members

From: Council Member, Joe Palladino
Re: Meeting Minutes for Meeting of the Village Council

Date: September 25, 2007
1. Call to Order:

Joe Palladino, chair member, called to order the meeting at 7:00 p.m. The following other members of the board were present; Susan Atwater; Mary Ciaraldi 
2. Approval of Minutes: Approved June minutes as presented. There were no July and August meeting.
3. Financial Report: 
Reported by Joe Palladino:  Based on 8-months operations ended 8/31/07 there were no significant deviations from the budget and no meaningful budget shortfalls. The Village Council Reserve fund was low at $3,921.78
4. Property Manager’s Report; includes Old and New Business:
None Reported
5. AAI Requests/Actions

Lennon – 151 Pierce – Approved request to install new siding and storm doors
Ericson – 14 Aster Place – Approved request to refinish and re-paint front wood door, porch and railings. 

6. Old Business:

A) Village Council will be proposing to Board their approval of a special assessment of $240.00/home in an effort to replenish reserves. The payment maybe in the form of a one time $240 payment of 12 monthly payments of $20.00 payable at the time the homeowners fees are due. The extra monthly payment requirement will expire at 12/31/2008.
7. New Business:

None

8. Unit Owners Forum

A) 103 Knollwood South requested status of an AAI submitted for work on their home. Council advised that once obtained an answer would be shortly forthcoming. We will follow up with Elite to determine status of ther request.
B) 35 Knollwood North submitted preliminary plans for a 3 season addition to his home. After some discussion with the council we asked for additional information but though the project had merit.

C) The Lennon’s of 151 Pierce provided an explanation for why shutters were placed on their unit during work that had only been approved for new siding. They requested that the Council provide them a waiver and be allowed to retain the shutters. Their reason included shutters placed for aesthetic purposes as recommended by the contractor and need to appropriately complete the project. As they had no time to seek approval they went forward and removal now would incur additional costs. Many homeowners present voiced concern about allowing the shutters to remain citing no other home has them in the Village and maintaining New England style, Subsequently the Council agreed to allow the shutters to remain under condition that owners submit  a new AAI detailing everything and why they were forced to deviate, remove the contractors’ signage from the premises and may be fined $100.00 for going outside original approval. The Council believed that the shutters were not offensive nor did they detract significantly from the community look. We also did not agree that were other Village homes to add shutters that it would take away from the Community look anymore then the conversion from wood or cedar siding to vinyl. We also noted that virtually all other homes in the community were allowed shutters. New requests for shutters would be considered on a case by case basis.
9. Next Meeting: October 22, 2007 at 7:00 PM
10. Adjournment

Time approximate 8:15 PM

Minutes Approved and Accepted:

        ______________________________

